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A method of local perturbations, originally developed for scalar thermo-
conductivity problem [1] and then applied to the elasticity problem in the
system of connected thin rods and beams [2], is used to study the asymptotic
behavior of the elasticity problem in connected thin plates. The increasing
complexity of problems in the transition to the consideration of the joined
plates is similar to the complication of the problem in the transition from
the beam theory to the theory of plates that is associated with an increased
dimension of the problem. A complete decomposition of the problem, i.e.
the separation of the original three-dimensional elasticity problem into two-
dimensional problem of the theory of plates and local problems is observed.
The local problems describe the three-dimensional stress-strain state in the
vicinity of joint and can be solved by numerical methods. It is discussed
similarities and differences between the method of local perturbations and
the homogenization method for plates of periodic structure. Significant at-
tention is paid to the admissible of the method of local perturbations for
practical computations. It is noted that the complete decomposition allows
decomposition of the original problem into a set of problems in domains of
considerable smaller size. The method is especially effective when joints are
identical. Prospective problems are discussed, in particular, application of
the method of local perturbations to computation of local stress-strain state
in the elements of joints between plates and beams and near the joints.
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